
MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS 
ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947 

 
NOTICE NO: 43 / 2023 

 
STORE HILL & NORTH SHORE ROAD, SMITH’S 

 

LANE CLOSURE  
FOR 

 TRENCH WORKS  
 

THURSDAY, JUNE 29th AND FRIDAY, JUNE 30th, 2023 
 

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to inform the motoring public that ONE COMUNICATION will 

carry out trenching works across the Store Hill and North Shore Road to the east of that junction, 

stopping at the first BELCO pole.  

 

In order to accommodate these works, a one lane closure on Store Hill will need to take place from 

North Shore Road to Middle Road. Once the work has concluded on Store Hill, trenching will proceed 

across North Shore Road near the junction of Store Hill. 

 

The lane closure on Store Hill Road shall commence on Thursday, June 29th, 2023 and will be 

followed by a lane closure across North Shore Road on Friday, June 30th, 2023.  

 

Working hours will be daily from 7:00 am through to 7:00 pm.  

 

Traffic controls will be under the direction of Invisible Trenching Ltd. representatives and will be 

managed through traffic lights. 

 

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to encourage the full cooperation of the public and apologizes 
for any inconvenience that may result. 
 

Should there be any questions regarding the road or lane closure, please contact Ms. Carolina 

Orellana Highways Engineer Design Standards in the Ministry of Public Works on 501-3031. 

 

Dated this 22nd day of June, 2023 
 

                                
             

By Order ____________________________________________________ 
                                                                    The Hon. Diallo V. S. Rabain, JP, MP 
                Acting Minister of Public Works 

 


